
ST JOHN FIRST 

AID COURSE 
 

Some of our senior students 

taking part in the two-day   

St. John First Aid course 

held today and tomorrow: 

Te Kura Tuarua o Piopio 

Piopio College 

Newsletter COMING EVENTS 

Panui 2 — 7 February 2019 

15 February (Fri) 

- Ricoh Skills Day at Otorohanga 

Netball Courts 

 

20-21 February (Wed-Thur) 

- Year 9 Camp 

 

27 February (Wed) 

- Piopio College Swimming Day 

 

1 March (Fri) 

- King Country Swimming 

 

5 March (Tue) 

- Piopio College Athletics Day 

 

7 March (Thur) 

- King Country Athletics 

 

8 March (Fri) 

- Waitomo Interschool Swimming 

 

11 March (Mon) 

- Class and Individual Photos 

PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD/REN HAVE APPROPRIATE PE,  

SWIMMING GEAR, SUNBLOCK AND SUNHATS EVERY DAY! 

FINANCE OFFICE HOURS 

8.45am - 2.05pm 

 

LIBRARY HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  

10am to 2pm - Term only 

library@piopio.school.nz 

 

PIOPIO COLLEGE 

18 Aria Road, Piopio 3912 

07 877 8173 or 

0800 240 173 

www.piopio.school.nz 

https://www.facebook.com/

groups/590941524589572/ 

 

PRINCIPAL/TUMUAKI 

Johan van Deventer 

admin@piopio.school.nz  

Kia ora Whānau, 

 

We are nearly at the end of the first week of Term 1 and the students have settled in         

beautifully! 

 

A big thank you to parents who have ensured that the uniforms are shipshape and correct for 

the start of the new school year.  Please also make sure that students have sunscreen and 

school hats to protect them from the sun as it is unbearably hot at the moment. 

 

We are very excited and enthusiastic about the new year as we believe that students have 

very relevant and meaningful curricular programs and subjects, despite the challenges that 

face a small school with a small staff team.  We kicked the year off with two teacher only days 

that focused on planning and team building.  We will continue with these themes of team   

building, coaching/ mentoring as our main themes for 2019. 

 

I want to thank Mrs Stubbs, Mrs Sheeran, and Mrs Symonds for the tireless work they have 

put in over the school break to ensure that the timetable was ready to go for the start of this 

week.  Without these staff who gave up time in the holidays, this goal would have been 

unachievable.  And to Ian, James, Sarah, Kere and Renee who made sure that the grounds 

and buildings were thoroughly spring-cleaned, a BIG thank you! 

 

You may have noticed that we have painted more of the school buildings and this year we 

have completed the Junior and Technology blocks, the sheds, and the Recreation Centre roof.  

At this point 50% of the buildings are painted and we will complete the cyclical maintenance of 

all buildings by 2021.  This year the gym will receive a makeover, as part of the 5-year plan, 

and we look forward to using the improved gym once it is complete. 

 

Finally, I invite you to chat to us and contact us if you have any queries or suggestions, as we 

believe that strong partnerships with parents are the key to improving outcomes for the      

students.  So please either call, email or come and chat if you want to, we will endeavour to 

always be available. 

 

Our aim is to have a very successful, productive year with our students! 

 

Ngā mihi nui, 

 

Johan van Deventer 

- Principal / Tumuaki 



SITUATIONS VACANT: 
 

REFERENCE: 2019-001 

Piopio College has a fantastic opportunity for a Librarian and Publicity/Communications Specialist. 

This is a maternity long-term relief non-teaching position, 16 hours per week over four days per week (4 hours per day), Term 

time only, commencing 1 March 2019.   

Specialist skills will be that of a Librarian, Publications and Website/Public Media Management. 

 

Primary goals: 

¶ Positive promotion of Piopio College ¶ Community-based Library services 

¶ Liaison with media ¶ Capturing and promoting school events and photographic records 

¶ Communication with the wider public ¶ Updating the school website and Facebook 

 

Key performance areas: 

¶ Update information sharing platforms ¶ Reporting on school events 

¶ Promoting school life in a positive way ¶ Promoting reading with students and the wider community 

¶ Elective Library Service 

 

We are a Positive Behaviour 4 Learning (PB4L) school and seek staff who can strongly align with the principles of PB4L.  

Please submit a covering letter, quoting reference number, and current CV to the Principal, Piopio College 18 Aria Road, 

Piopio 3912, or email principal@piopio.school.nz.  Applications close 15 February 2019. 

 

 

IMMUNISATIONS 2019 
Year 7 - Boostrix  |  Year 8 - HPV 

These will start in March 2019.  Education will be provided to all year 7 & 8 students.  Consent forms will be sent home with 

students and these need to be completed in full and returned to the school office as soon as possible please, even if you DO 

NOT consent to immunise we must have these back.  If you have any questions please feel free to call me on 021356223 to 

discuss form or vaccinations.  We will not be chasing students who have not returned their consents.  You will need to visit 

your GP if your form is not returned.  Thank you. 

Whitney Te Wano - Public Health Nurse    M: 021356223  |  E: Whitney.TeWano@waikatodhb.health.nz  

 

 

FOR SALE 
Firewood for sale.  Native mix.  $80per cube.  Contact Peter Dawson 0275539737. 

 

 

THANK YOU!! 
We wish to thank our sponsors for their donations towards the 2018 Piopio College Prizegivings: 

Photolife Studios The Rotary Club Smart Plants Te Kuiti The Oily Rag Garage 

Grainger Motors Piopio College PTA Maniapoto FM Murray Hunt Furnishers 

Piopio College Trust Fund Mrs Val Killery Piopio Lions The Waikato Graduate 

Womans Educational Trust Te Kuiti Altrusa Club 

 

 

NEW BOOKS TO THE LIBRARY 

We have received some new editions to our library and there are some great reads in there!  Come along and check these 

out!  (Piopio College Library is open Monday to Thursday, 10am to 2pm.) 

Inkling by      

Kenneth Oppel 

The fire stallion by 

Stacy Gregg 

The last chance 

hotel by Nicki 

Thornton 

Dragon daughter 

by Liz Flanagan 

The girl who 

thought her mother 

was a mermaid by 

Tania Unsworth 

The unbelievably 

scary thing that 

happened in     

Huggabie Falls 

(bk2) by Adam 

Cece 

The Rogues: 

Secret guardians 

by Lian Tanner 

A winterôs      

promise by 

Christelle Dabos 


